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Borough Bulletin  ~  22 August 2024 
Thursday 22 August 2024 Book Fair – 08:45am to 09:00am & 03:30pm to 03:50pm 

Friday 23 August 2024 
Footsteps Dance Program – Session 5 (Whole School) 
Book Fair – 08:45am to 09:00am & 03:30pm to 03:50pm 

Wednesday 28 August 2024 District Athletics Competition 09:00am to 02:30pm 

Friday 30 August 2024 
Footsteps Dance Program – Session 6 (Whole School) 
Prep Fathers’ Day Breakfast Celebration 
P & F Fathers’ Day Stall – 09:00am to 10:30am 

Tuesday 03 September 2024 P & F Pie Drive Orders – Last day for order to be placed 

Friday 06 September 2024 
Footsteps Dance Program – Session 7 (Whole School) 
Premiers’ Reading Challenge closes 
P & F Pie Drive Fundraiser – Orders to go home 

Sunday 08 September 2024 Bunnings Barbeque Fundraising Event – Volunteers required 

Monday 09 September 2024 
Music Performance at Assembly 
School Council Meeting – 07:00pm 

Wednesday 11 Sept 2024 
Grade 6 KingPin Excursion 
Grades 3 & 4 Space Expo – from 02:45pm 

Thursday 12 September 2024 
R U OK Day  
Grades 3 & 4 Space Expo – 09:00am to 10:00am 

Friday 13 September 2024 Footsteps Dance Program – Session 8 (Whole School) 

Monday 16 September 2024 Circus Event 

Thursday 19 September 2024 
Footsteps Dance Concert – Monty SC – 09:45am to 11:00am 
Grade 2 Sleepover – from 05:30pm 

Friday 20 September 2024 
Footsteps Dance Program – Session 9 (Whole School) 
JSC !!Big Freeze!! Fundraising Event 
Last day of Term 3 – Early Dismissal – 1:30 pm 

Monday 07 October 2024 First day of Term 4 

Tuesday 15 October 2024 GPS Art Show 03:30pm to 06:00pm 

Thursday 12 December 2024 Grade 6 Graduation Celebration 

Principal’s Report 

A huge thankyou to all the families who helped us celebrate Book Week by supporting our students to dress 

in their favourite book characters or attending the parade yesterday.  Book Week is one of the highlights of 

our year and the enjoyment of the children’s faces was priceless as they guessed their classmates’ and 

teachers’ characters and admired their costumes.  Each year we’re impressed with the creativity and 

imaginative efforts showcased during the parade and this year was no exception!  It was pleasing to see our 
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senior students lead by example and join in the fun of dressing up for their final book parade in their primary 

school years.  

The Book Fair has attracted a great deal of interest and students have clearly enjoyed perusing the selection 

of books and stationery on sale and purchasing their favourite books.  It’s been a pleasure to see the excited 

faces of students as they escort their parents into the Library and leave with their carefully chosen treasures. 

This is a major fundraiser for the Library and all funds raised are channelled back into purchasing new books. 

The Book Fair is open every day this week before and after school.  Sincere thanks to our Library Teacher 

Frankie and Library Assistant Sarah for their organization and efforts to ensure Book Week activities were 

highly engaging and ran smoothly. 

In the weeks leading up to Book Week, all grades have a focus on poetry during their Literacy lessons, 

studying and writing different poetic styles, including haiku, cinquain, diamond, rhyming, etc.  I’ve greatly 

enjoyed reading students’ poems and been amazed at their ability to articulate their thoughts or create a 

visual image through their poems.  Our Poetry Unit culminates with students in each grade having the very 

difficult task of voting for their favourite poem authored by their classmates.  The top four poems are then 

shortlisted for each grade and displayed in the foyer, and staff have the difficult task of voting for the best in 

each grade.  I highly recommend stopping by the foyer and reading the displayed poems at drop off or pick 

up times.  Frankie will feature the highlights of Book Week in our next newsletter, including shortlisted poets, 

however we wanted to acknowledge and celebrate our winners this week: 

Prep:   Vinnie  

1/2A:   Celeste 

1/2B:   Kyson & Kira 

3/4A:   Tomas 

3/4B:   Fatima & Will L. 

5/6A:   Arad 

5/6B:   Sawyer 

Writing poetry can be challenging, especially when English is your second language, hence special mention 

must go to Arad and Sawyer who arrived in Australia less than two years ago as non-English speakers.  Their 

work ethic and motivation to succeed is a credit to both boys. 

Congratulations to our GPS Competitors 

Chess Champions:  Our lunch time chess classes are gaining in popularity and have 

inspired many of our students to enter chess competitions and test their skills, 

problem-solving and tactical moves.  We congratulate Adam for winning a Bronze 

medal in a recent Chess Competition and qualifying for the State Finals in October.  

Adam will be joined by Xavier who will also compete in the State Finals.  We wish 

both boys well and look forward to the competition in Term Four. 
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District Athletics:  We wish our Athletics team good luck as they represent GPS in the Watsonia District 

Athletic Competition next Wednesday 28th August.  Our students are always commended for their 

sportsmanship and strong ethic to produce their best results and we hope they achieve their personal bests 

on the day. 

Tournament of Minds:  Our senior students: Adam, Anjali, Charlotte, Edward, Lizzie, Maisie, Reese and 

Xavier have been working collaboratively over the last 6 weeks to problem-solve for a Literacy challenge 

based on the novel ‘Wonder’ by R.J. Palacio.   We commend the group for working together to independently 

develop their response to the task.  We wish them all the best as they present their ten-minute challenge 

solution to a panel of judges and audience this weekend at Latrobe University.  The group will also participate 

in an unseen Spontaneous Challenge and we can’t wait to celebrate their work at assembly next Monday.  

Special thanks to Jesse Stephens for coordinating this activity and parent Nicole, for her assistance. 

Instrumental Music:  We’re very pleased to host music performances by a selection of our instrumental 

students at assembly on Monday 9th September.  Music Instructor, Daniel teaches both guitar and keyboard 

lessons and we’re looking forward to celebrating our students’ prowess and providing them an opportunity to 

play before an audience. 

Volunteers Needed! 

Helpers are urgently required to assist Parents and Friends with the Fathers’ Day stall on Friday August 30th 

and the Bunnings BBQ on Sunday 8th September.  If you are able to help out, even for a couple of hours, 

please sign up at the office or use the link P&F have inserted later in the newsletter.  We are very grateful to 

everyone for supporting the P&F fundraisers to purchase resources for your children to use.  

Thank you to Wayne and Geoff, who are systematically changing classroom lighting to be activated by 

sensors.  This will save costs in our power bills and also ensure we are continuing to embed sustainable 

practices. 

Yours sincerely, 

Angela Morritt 

Principal  

 
Free Dental Care from Smile Squad  

The Smile Squad team from HealthAbility are currently at our school providing students 

with a free dental check-up, preventive services, and treatment at school. 

How to access free dental care 

Smile Squad need your consent before they can provide services. Sign up to Smile 

Squad at: https://bit.ly/smilesquadvic OR use the QR code: 

Paper copies of the consent form are available.  Please contact the school office if you would like to request 

one.  The electronic consent form can be translated into more than 100 languages, and the paper form is 

available in 13 languages. 

Parents do not need to attend their child’s appointment, however you if you would like to, and you can take 

your child to the community dental clinic if you prefer.  The HealthAbility Smile Squad look forward to seeing 

you soon. 

 

2025 Prep Enrolments 

If any school families know anyone who is coming to Greensborough Primary next year, please encourage 

them to register their details as soon as possible, (this includes siblings of current students).  Under the new 

DET guidelines all 2025 Prep enrolments have been completed by 26 July 2024.  We have already had a 

number of enquiries and school tours for places in 2025 and the sooner we get a sense of our intake for next 

year, the sooner we can start planning for grade structures. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2Fsmilesquadvic&data=05%7C02%7CAngela.Morritt%40education.vic.gov.au%7C703b459fd1954d7ce1a308dcad015993%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638575468517201969%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PvDPwUp02Nlevcvq5yalzvOHLraWl3UjhxmJVFpRyWs%3D&reserved=0


2024 Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey: 

Our school is conducting the annual Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey and is seeking your 

feedback.  The survey, offered by the Department of Education, is designed to assist schools in gaining an 

understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behaviour, and student engagement.  The 

survey will be conducted online and only takes 20 minutes to complete.  It can be completed on any internet 

enabled device (desktop computer, laptop, tablet or smartphone) and is compatible with most browsers. 

To complete the survey, simply: 

1. Click on the link below or copy and paste the text into your browser.  This link will take you directly to 

the survey –  https://www.orima.com.au/parent 

2. Select the School and Campus name – School Name: Greensborough Primary School 

3. Enter the School PIN – 422327 

When complete, please click on the tick button at the end of the survey to submit your answers.  Please note 

that the survey will time out after 60 minutes of inactivity. 

PLEASE NOTE: Only one parent / caregiver / guardian from your household is invited to complete the 

survey on behalf of the student’s family.  To protect your responses, please DO NOT share the survey link 

and PIN with others, or on a public website, forum or similar. 

Please be assured that your responses are completely confidential.  The survey is conducted 

anonymously, and it is important to our school that you complete the survey as honestly as possible. 

The survey is available in English and 10 other languages.  Please reach out to your child’s teacher, or the 

school if you require assistance in another language. 

The Parent / Caregiver / Guardian Opinion Survey will be open online from Monday 29 July to Friday 30 

August 2024. 

Questions? 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any general queries about the survey.  For specific technical 

or participation-related queries, you may also contact the department or the supplier administering the survey, 

ORIMA Research. 

• Should you have any technical queries regarding the survey, or questions regarding the privacy and 

confidentiality of your survey responses, please do not hesitate to contact ORIMA Research on 1800 

654 585 (toll-free during business hours), or by email: pos@orima.com. 

• Should you have any participation or survey-related queries, please contact the school, or the 

department by email: school.surveys@education.vic.gov.au. 

 

Multi-Age Day 

Student activities for Multi-Age Day are based on the shortlisted books for 2024 Book Week.  
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STUDENT WELLBEING 

Hi Everyone,      

On Tuesday evening this week Hubby and I were able to attend the live 

performance ‘ANH DO, THE HAPPIEST REFUGEE’ live performance at 

the Athenaeum Theatre.  This was thanks to my daughter and her new 

Hubby who had come down with COVID and couldn’t go so they gifted us 

their tickets!!  Better still the experience gave me the topic for this week’s 

newsletter and fits in well with BOOK WEEK! 

It was FANTASTIC!  It was based on his book ‘The Happiest Refugee’.  Through comedy, film clips and 

photos, Anh went through the real-life story of his family’s journey from making their escape from the war in 

Vietnam to their life in Australia.  There was a mix of emotions, laughter and tears from Anh as he spoke.  

Here is just a snapshot of the evening. 

It was a story of perseverance and resilience, of humbleness, 

love and caring.  Anh and his siblings (a sister was born in 

Australia) were always encouraged to be kind and to not fear 

failure and to keep trying.  In Grade One Anh’s Mum was told 

that Anh was a slow learner and needed to go to a different type 

of school.  Instead, his Mum bought him books from an Op Shop 

again and again – the result?  Anh grew to become the Dux of 

his year 12 year and ended up with an ATR of 98%  He studied 

to be a lawyer before discovering comedy.  He kept his promise 

to buy his Mum a house when he had enough money!  He then 

rediscovered his childhood love of portrait drawing and won an 

Archibald prize for his painting of Indigenous songwriter and 

singer, Archie Roach.  Anh then rekindled his love of writing.  

Many children enjoy his humorous stories!  His son, Xavier 

recently won an Archibald prize for his self-portrait. 

Anh’s brother, Khoa Do, became ‘YOUNG AUSTRALIAN OF 

THE YEAR’ in 2005 for his filmmaking and his community 

work with homeless youth.  As an 18-month-old baby on a 

refugee boat, Thai pirates tried to throw him into the ocean! 

There were also sad stories of his father’s PSTD and the affect it had on the family, especially 

his mother who struggled to provide for her family while also teaching her children TO BE 

KIND TO EVERYONE AND TO NOT FEAR FAILURE BUT KEEP STRIVING! 

SO, THIS BOOK WEEK, LET’S ENCOURAGE OUR CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE TO READ.  THERE 

ARE SO MANY STORIES OF RESILIENCE, PERSEVERANCE, KINDNESS, CARING, FRIENDSHIP, 

COURAGE, OUT THERE TO INSPIRE THEM.  PERHAPS READ A STORY SUCH AS ‘THE HAPPIEST 

REFUGEE’ WITH YOUR CHILDREN AND HAVE A FAMILY DISCUSSION ABOUT WHAT THEY CAN  

LEARN FROM ANH’S EXPERIENCES. 

When our children were in primary school we took them on an extended holiday caravanning around 

Australia.  During some of the long hours in the car I read ‘The Little Black Princess’ and “We of the Never, 

Never’ to them so that they would get a sense of Australia’s history and relate it so some of the experiences 

we had – a precious time together . 

SO, HAPPY READING AND LESS SCREEN TIME!!   

Robyn Mulholland  

Student Wellbeing Coordinator  

Mondays, Wednesdays & Thursdays 

robyn.mulholland@education.vic.gov.au 
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Physical Education  

 

2024 ATHLeTICS TRIALS
It was incredible to see our students giving their all at the Athletics Trials!  The energy, determination, and 

sportsmanship on display were truly inspiring.  A huge congratulations to all the participants, and a special 

shoutout to those who made it through to the District Athletics on the 28th of August.  Well done, everyone! 

GO GReenSBOROuGH!

Leo Derrick 

Sports Coordinator  

  



 

Congratulations to the following students who have completed the 2024 Premiers’ Reading Challenge: 

Prep:  Shaylah, Eliana, Neelabh, Sophie, and Vinnie. 

1/2A:  Tiarna, Hudson, Elise, Celeste, Sofia and Max. 

1/2B:  Harriet, Sidharth, Liam and Lee May. 

3/4A:  Kashvika, Evelyn, Ella, Raythan and Shyamala. 

3/4B:  Victor, Olivia, Ren and Billie. 

5/6A:  Yamee and Connor. 

5/6B:  Hayden, Mounina and Maisie. 

There are another 25 students who are currently completing this year’s Premiers’ Reading Challenge and it’s 

not too late for students to begin the challenge.  Feel free to contact me if you have misplaced your child’s 

login details and/or with any questions that you may have. 

Students who complete this challenge will receive a certificate at assembly in Term Four as well as a special 

lunchtime reward in Term Four. 

Well done to all participants! 

Happy Reading! 

Claire Storey 

PRC Coordinator 

    

 

Greensborough Primary School would like to give our thanks and appreciation to Bunnings Thomastown 

for the kind donations of seedlings and pots for our wonderful GPS students.  Our students have been 

busy planting and watering different sorts of seedlings to watch grow, compare and eventually take home.  

We appreciate Bunnings Thomastown’s generosity with their donations given to our student community. 

Leah Ryan 

STEM Teacher 
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Dear families and other members of the school community, 

 

The Kindness Crusaders are supporting The Cat 

Protection Society again this year by collecting blankets 

and towels for them. The Cat Protection Society is a 

local organisation that is dedicated to helping cats find 

their forever homes.  

We are collecting blankets and towels for the 

cats’ pens to keep them warm in Winter. Could 

you please clean out your cupboards to help 

these cold cats? We will be collecting them for 

the next two weeks (August 19th – September 4th). Blankets and towels 

need to be in a reasonable condition and can be placed on the tables 

outside the Art room. 

Thank you so much for helping support this cause, 

The Kindness Crusaders  

 

 

 

 

 



  

Pupil of the Week 
2024 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 4 

Prep Anvit 
For his great effort in applying feedback to his work and making 

improvements! 

Grade 1/2 A Amal For always engaging in all learning with enthusiasm. 

Grade 1/2 B Liam For consistently showing great attempts to improve his handwriting. 

Grade 3/4 A Tomas 
For his participation, enthusiasm and persistence shown during our 

Athletics Day. 

Grade 3/4 B Victor 
For ALWAYS following instructions and being helpful and kind.  A great role 

model! 

Grade 5/6 A Ned 
For having a positive attitude and showing great enthusiasm on Athletics 

Day. 

Grade 5/6 B  Sila WOW!  You ran 1500mts with ease!  It was so inspiring to see! 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Thomas  T  5/6B 

For his active listening and being engaged and respectful during Library.  

Thank you! 

PE Tyren  M  Prep For slowing down and practising his skills with new friends. 

STEM 

Prep – Grade 2 
Kleo  T  1/2B For the creativity she put into her Microhabitat for her Minibeast. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Ren  L  3/4B 

For his enthusiasm and great questions and answers he brings to each STEM 

session. 

2024 ~ Term 3 ~ Week 5 

Prep Eliana For presenting her writing beautifully on dotted third lines. 

Grade 1/2 A Lettie Your effort and determination to learn is incredible!  Keep it up. 

Grade 1/2 B Kyson For trying really hard during reading groups. 

Grade 3/4 A Nyora For her amazing concrete poem in the shape of a roller skate. 

Grade 3/4 B Uriah 
For showing respect to his teacher and classmates and supporting his 

peers. 

Grade 5/6 A Arad For perfectly demonstrating all the GPS values on a daily basis. 

Grade 5/6 B  Ella Thank you for being such a great member of 5/6B. 

Art Philippa  A  3/4A 
For your enthusiasm in Art each week and your help with setting up the 

Prep activity.  Thanks so much! 

Library  

Grades P – 2 
Lilyana  Y  1/2B Thank you for all your help in keeping our Library neat and tidy. 

Library  

Grades 3 – 6 
Alex  A  3/4B 

For stepping outside of his comfort zone during learning.  Keep sharing your 

ideas! 

PE Maisie  G  5/6B Athletics and Volleyball!  It has been your week.  Keep up the good work. 

STEM 

Grades 3 – 6 
Sofian  E  5/6A 

For making positive choices, listening carefully and participating well.  

Keep it up, Sofian! 
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Parents & Friends Association 

 

Food Day Fundraisers Update 

A big thank you to Anu S who has very kindly volunteered 

to take over running the food days.  We really appreciate it 

Anu!  If you would like to help P&F out in any way at all 

please contact the office and Mehgan will put you in touch 

with either Yvette or Annie. 

  

Friday 30th August – Fathers’ Day Stall 

 

We need helpers for our Fathers’ Day Stal.  So, if you have some 

free time to assist with the hall set up on Thursday 29th August at 

03:30pm, or volunteers to assist with the actual Fathers’ Day Stall 

on the Friday we would be very appreciative.   

Helpers are needed 09:00am to 10:30am on the Friday 30th 

August.  If you can assist there is a sign-up sheet at the office. 

 

Sunday 8th September – Bunnings BBQ 

 

Put it in the calendar!  We are lucky to have a spot at Bunnings Eltham 

on Sunday 8th September 2024.  We are asking families to volunteer 

to help out during the day.  This is a big fundraiser for the P&F 

Association and we would love your support!  There is a sign-up sheet 

at the office or you can sign up online using this link: Bunnings BBQ 

2024 — Signup Sheet | SignUp.com 

 

Friday 6th September – Tony’s Pie Drive  

 Order forms will go home with students this week. 

 All orders need to be finalised by 3rd September 

2024. 

 Delivery and distribution to families on Friday 6th 

September 2024. 

To make things easier for our families, Tony has 

provided a QR code for online ordering.  Please see attached order form and QR code. 

 

Kind regards, 

Yvette  M & Annie A 

for Parents & Friends Association of Greensborough Primary School 

  

https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/521448028081/false#/invitation
https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/521448028081/false#/invitation
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A Reminder that the Holiday 

Program is fast approaching.  We 

have some fun activities planned 

for your children, so make sure you 

book in early so they don’t miss 

out.  If you have any questions, 

please let us know and we will be 

more than happy to help. 
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FREE HEARING & VISION SCREENINGS FOR CHILDREN 

ONE DAY ONLY – SATURDAY 7 SEPTEMBER 2024 

Diamond Valley Lions Club and the Departments of Audiology and Speech Pathology, Optometry and 

Vision Sciences of Melbourne University are pleased to offer free hearing and vision screenings for children 

aged form 3½ to 6 years of age. 

Bookings are essential and we request only one adult accompanying each child to their appointment.  

On the day, audiology and optometry students will screen your child’s hearing and vision.  Results and 

advice will be provided.  Students are supervised by qualified health professionals 

Please allow up to 40 minutes to complete all activities. 

Screenings will be held at: 

Wattle Glen Primary School, 16 Reynolds Road, Wattle Glen 3096 

To book – please use the QR code below to book in a time with Tester A, B or C.  If you have more than 

one child to be tested but only one adult, please book in with the same tester for two adjacent times, e.g.: 

Tester A at 10:30am and 10:45am.  
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